
Testimony to House Committee on 
Energy & Digital Infrastructure

April 1, 2025

Dan Fingas, Vermont Conservation Voters
Lauren Hierl, Vermont Natural Resources Council















Build Climate Resilience by Protecting the Health of our 
Waters and Lands 

There has been significant progress in recent years to build climate resilience and conserve critical 
habitats and natural resources in Vermont with the passage of the Flood Safety Act (Act 121) and 
legislation to adopt a goal of conserving 30% of our lands by 2030 and 50% by 2050 (Act 59). We 
must ensure these laws are implemented in an effective and timely manner. 

● As we fall behind on meeting our clean water targets, how we regulate our farms is an important 
factor. Under the current system, both the Agency of Natural Resources (ANR) and the Agency 
of Agriculture, Food & Markets (AAFM) regulate water pollution on farms. We are calling on 
lawmakers to shift clear authority to ANR to properly regulate water pollution on farms

● We are calling on lawmakers to pass a Chloride Reduction Program that will require 
municipalities to employ practices that will reduce the amount of salt used on our roads.

● We are calling on lawmakers to make strategic improvements to our endangered species law to 
enhance the overall ability of species to thrive in our state, and to examine ways to boost the 
recovery of listed species and prevent other species from declining.





● With last biennium’s updates to Act 250, Vermont has 
made huge strides toward building more affordable, 
climate resilient housing for current and future 
Vermonters. Through this smart growth approach, we can 
simultaneously protect our vital farms, forests, and 
waters.

● It is imperative that Vermont remains committed to the 
progress made with the passage of the HOME Act (Act 
47) in 2023 and the Act 250 land use reform in 2024 (Act 
181). We must give these laws time to be implemented 
effectively, and we must allow towns to comply with the 
new zoning and planning requirements. We are already 
seeing successes coming from these smart growth 
housing bills.







Continue to Advance Equitable and Affordable Climate 
Solutions 

● Currently, many Vermonters spend a disproportionate amount of their income on heating, 
transportation, and electricity. Fossil fuels like oil, gas, and propane are expensive and part of a 
volatile global market. Clean energy can be produced locally, and is an affordable and healthier 
solution for our communities.

● In 2020, President Trump formally withdrew the United States from the international Paris 
Agreement on climate change. At the time, Governor Scott affirmed our commitment to climate 
action, and the legislature enacted the Global Warming Solutions Act (GWSA). As the impacts of the 
climate crisis continue to grow, and the incoming federal administration pledges to roll back 
progress, we cannot back down from these commitments. 

● We have the opportunity to help all Vermonters — particularly those with low to moderate incomes 
— transition to affordable and accessible clean energy solutions. By transitioning to clean energy, 
we can build our energy independence, improve public health, and create valuable local jobs that 
will benefit Vermonters and our environment.






